

## Region VI - Western Visayas SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

March 31, 2021

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 5, s. 2021

## CORRIGENDUM TO DIVISION MEMORANDUM NO. 33, S. 2021 TITLED ONLINE REGISTRATION FOR TEACHER APPLICANTS AND COMPUTER-BASED ENGLISH PROFICIENCY TEST (CB-EPT) 2021

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors — CID & SGOD
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Public Elementary, Secondary and Integrated School Heads
District and School Testing Coordinators
Teacher Applicants
All Others Concerned

- 1. Relative to Division Memorandum No. 33, s. 2021 titled Online Registration for Teacher Applicants and Computer-based English proficiency Test (CB-EPT) 2021, please be informed of the following:
  - All teacher applicants who have never taken yet the EPT or those who have taken the EPT on 2016 or earlier are advised to take this year's EPT;
  - Those who took the EPT in 2017 or later may request to retain/ use their latest EPT scores/ points in this year's ranking. If they opt to take this year's EPT, their latest EPT results will prevail; and
  - c. Applicants who were included in the RQA last year may request to retain their EPT score;
- Teacher applicants who are willing to take the EPT this time should accomplish an Online Registration From thru this link, https:bit.ly/SDOCAPIZTACBEPTOR until April 8, 2021.
- 3. Public Schools District Supervisors and school heads who have teacher applicants are requested to inform their respective applicants regarding this online registration.
- 4. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

For:

SALVADOR O. OCHAVO, JR., EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent

> JOSE NIRO R. NILLASCA OIC - Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

mon



Address: Banica, Roxas City Contact Number: (036) 620 2371 Email Address: capiz@deped.gov.ph